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Some people may struggle to access suitable housing due to a lack of 
available supply or they simply may not be able to meet the high cost of 
housing which may result in them receiving EH SNG support for an extended 
period of time. 

For people with high and complex needs, it can sometimes be challenging to 
identify suitable long-term housing, which can lead to longer stays in 
emergency housing. Work and Income work closely with these people to see 
what can be done to ensure that once they have a home of their own, they 
have the skills to sustain it, and the support they need to keep it. 

You have requested to know the number of clients receiving an EH SNG for 
the selected properties you have nominated, broken down by whether they 
are unemployed and/or receiving an unemployment benefit. The Ministry has 
interpreted this aspect of your request to be for those clients receiving an EH 
SNG, broken down by whether they are unemployed and/or receiving a main 
benefit. The Ministry provides main benefits to clients but does not have an 
'unemployment benefit'. 

Please see Table One in the attached Appendix, which shows the number 
of distinct clients in selected Emergency Housing suppliers during the period 
from 1 January 2017 to 31 July 2022 broken down by the Ministry's 
Registered Supplier Name, whether the client is on a main benefit, and 
calendar year. 

You will note that the following motels have not had EH SNGs recorded in the 
past six years, and so are not included in the table: 

1. Lake Rotorua Hotel
2. Emerald Spa Motor Inn

I am unable to provide you with the number of distinct clients receiving EH 
SNGs for the suppliers you have requested by whether they are employed or 
unemployed as this information is held in notes on individual case files. In 
order to provide you with this information, Ministry staff would have to 
manually review a substantial number of files. As such, I refuse your request 
under section 18(f) of the Act. The greater public interest is in the effective 
and efficient administration of the public service. 

I have considered whether the Ministry would be able to respond to your 
request given extra time, or the ability to charge for the information 
requested. I have concluded that, in either case, the Ministry's ability to 
undertake its work would still be prejudiced. 

The principles and purposes of the Official Information Act 1982 under which 
you made your request are: 
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